

Dear Friends,

On Sunday our good friend, Pastor Chineta Goodjoin, from New Hope Presbyterian Church, challenged us to listen for the voice of God in our lives, discerning God's will as we go out into the world. May the following benediction lead and encourage you this week as you listen for God's voice in all you do.

Go out into the world in peace. Have courage! Hold onto what is good. Return no one evil for evil. Strengthen the faint-hearted, support the weak, help those who suffer. Honor all people. Love and serve the Lord your God, rejoicing in the power of the Holy Spirit.

Blessings,

Pastor John

Rev. Dr. John McKeague Trabuco Presbyterian Church